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April 7, 2019

TO: Honorable Dade Phelan, Chair, House Committee on State Affairs
 
FROM: John McGeady, Assistant Director     Sarah Keyton, Assistant Director 

Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB1565 by Meza (Relating to the consideration of ownership interests of certain persons

with disabilities in determining whether a business is a historically underutilized business
for purposes of state contracting.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would add persons with a disability to the list of economically disadvantaged persons.
The bill would require the Comptroller of Public Accounts to adopt rules to provide goals for
increasing contract awards by the Comptroller and other state agencies with businesses that are
owned or owned, operated, and controlled by one or more persons with a disability. Based on the
analysis of the Comptroller, any costs associated with implementation of the bill could be
absorbed within existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts
LBB Staff: WP, CMa, LCO
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